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	Minutes
	Date NOVEMBER 22, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Jacquie Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Alister Brown, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Pat Forbes, Terry Gray, Kelly Lane, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, David Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Andrew Beasley, Darren Chevalier, Brendan Douglass, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Chris LaPointe, Linda Lauzon, Don McGugan, Blake Morrison, Ted Pendle, Dave Penner, Shawn Zettle



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #231122-001

“That the Minutes from November 07, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Brown/K. Mellor)
Carried with 1 amendment



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Rep installment payments coming in and we anticipate all should be paid by December 1 deadline.


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	RECIPIENT

EXPENSE

AMOUNT

Pete’s Sports
D. Rogers

Alliance

Bluewater Referees

Linda Lauzon

Jersey replacement

PEP sessions for Rec
Paper game sheets for Rec
October referee costs

November Honorarium

$    57.35
$3,252.40

$   122.50

$8,206.00

$   330.00

All within budget.



	REP VICE CHAIR 

	· Teams starting to be seeded.
· Confirming location of BB Championships.
· Rep Council meeting next week so we will get further information then.


	ICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

	· Sending team invoices out for extra ice.

· U14 and U16 seeded games scheduled.  Game information was sent to BRA for scheduling refs.
· Select teams are requesting ice for home and away games.

· Scheduling of other seeded games will occur in the next couple of weeks.   Current schedule ends December 3.

FOLLOW UP:   Need to ensure that cancelled Remembrance Day Rec games are rescheduled. 


	REC STEERING

	· Both a Mooretown player and the Mooretown Hockey Association reached out regarding a U15 player. It is not a good fit for him in their Association.  Association is in favour of him moving on and they are requesting if he can come to SHA.
· We have room for him in our Association and U15 Rec Director is in agreement with accepting him.

MOTION #231122-002
“That SHA approve a single U15 player transferring from Mooretown Hockey to SHA Rec for a fee of $440.00.” (K. Taylor/Forbes)
Carried
U8/9 TEAM:
· U8/9 team was invited to an exhibition game in Point Edward.  Our team volunteered to pay for referee costs of $52.  Point Edward is paying for ice time and timekeepers.  Team is asking the Board to cover this cost.

MOTION #231122-003
“To allow each team in U8/9 division up to $60 for an exhibition game to cover the cost of referees” (Day/Brown)
Carried
· We may need to include some money in Rec budget next year to cover these costs.




	REc Equipment DIRECTOR

	PASA CARTS: 
· PASA Cross Ice cart was in need of repair as two steel supports had failed.  There are 2 carts to carry and so all of the boards were going on one cart which led to the failure. 
· We will purchase 2 additional steel rods to ensure both carts are operational.  Director will return with a cost for this.  If it’s within budget, Director can proceed with repair.
· It was Sarnia Girls’ Hockey that advised us that the cart was broken.  We have not heard from Sarnia Girls’ this year about cross-ice board usage as we normally charge them $1500 per year.  Chair sent a note to Sarnia Girls’ Hockey and they indicated they are having a board meeting this week to confirm usage.

· There was a second request from Sarnia Girls’ that came through the U6 Foundation Director.  They are asking if they can use the black foam pads for 3 Sundays (2 in November and 1 in December.) We need them in April for the Festival, so we need to ensure the boards are returned.  As well some of our teams use them during practices.  Currently we have one set of 85 feet, but they are split between two arenas.  Need to confirm mode of transport to ensure they are not damaged.
· We have a potential sponsor for goalie equipment storage including ventilation.  We have asked City to approve this and just waiting for their response.


	SILVER STICK

	AAA SILVERSTICK:

· Everything is set and ready for the upcoming tournament.  

· We are hosting 16 U11 and 6 U18 AAA teams.  Schedule is good.  Schedule has been posted for a couple of weeks.

· Marshalling meeting is next week.

· Need volunteers on Friday for timekeepers, clock and iPad.  

· Split schedule has made it easier as we need fewer volunteers.

· Let John Mellor know if you can assist.

· Request for volunteers was posted on Facebook.




	PHOTOGRAPHY

	· In touch with Metcalfe.  Asking to put photos off until January.  
· Likely looking at Jan 19.
· Director to start putting a schedule together.  


	NEW BUSINESS
	MANAGEMENT OF CHANGE:
· We sent out MOC policy a month ago for Board to review and we need Board to approve the final draft.  Once we finish policy reviews, we will only need to do this for significant changes. It is a lot of work, but the structure makes sense and makes it easier to find what you are looking for.  This process provides plenty of opportunity for Board to review.  When Chair receives final proposed policy, Chair will send out and allow for two weeks to review prior to meeting.

· Some questions from the Board were clarified.

· Effective January 1, 2024.

MOTION #231122-004
“To add Management of Change as SHA Procedure 2.06 to the SHA Policy, Procedures and Regulations Manual.” (K. Taylor/B. Walsh)
CARRIED
POLICY COMMITTEES:

1.04: Travel Policy
Intent:  This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  It adds definitions for clarity and adds defined role responsibilities and accountability.  An appendix to add clarity for volunteers and be easy to change in the future.  By keeping the expense procedure in one document and encompassing all expenses, it benefits SHA volunteers that have tasks driven by the expense process and adds efficiency.  This is in alignment with both good business practices and efficient resource management. 
Current policy was out of date and needed updating.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Emily Brown, Treasurer, John Mellor, Photography Director.

Effective Date:  01 March 2024

Policy 1.06: Equipment Policy
Intent: This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  It is outlining expectations for members within SHA.  Re-organizing the policy provides clarity and alignment with the guidelines and definitions add clarity.  It includes defined role responsibilities and accountability. Equipment Director tasks are clearly laid out in one document.  There is inclusions for electronic devices like iPads.  This includes all Rep Teams, Select Teams and Rec Teams.  Expectations are clearly defined in this policy.  Review of current regulations found some to be redundant, irrelevant, and outdated.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Alistair Brown, Rec Equipment Director; David Penner, U11 Rec Director; Emily Brown, Treasurer; Tom Babcock, Rep Equipment Director; Harry Chadwick, Vice-Chair, Rep Teams.
Effective Date:  01 March 2024

Policy 2.02:  Registration Policy

Intent:  This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  It will provide a routine process for admin/documentation, increase transparency and consistency for registration.  This is an attempt to have the “Role of the Registrar” on one document.  Renaming the Policy provides added clarity and alignment with the guidelines.  It adds Definitions for clarity and defined role responsibilities and accountability.  Appendix A, B & C add clarity for volunteers through illustrated process (flow charts).  Participant and Affiliated Player Eligibility criteria are clearly defined in this procedure.  By consolidating the processes into one clear and consecutive document it benefits SHA Volunteers that have tasks driven by the roster process and adds efficiency.  This is in alignment with both good business practices and efficient resource management.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Lesley Smith-Taylor, Registrar; Terry Gray, A/AA Rep Team Director; Tim Turner, Director at Large; Chuck Ewart, MD Rep Director.
Effective Date:  01 March 2024

Policy 3.03:  Tryout Policy
Intent:  This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  It will provide a routine process for admin/documentation, increase fairness, transparency, and consistency in all team selections conducted by SHA across all categories.  Renaming the policy provides added clarity and alignment with guidelines and adds definitions for clarity and defined role responsibilities and accountability.  Rep Team, Select Team, and Affiliated Player Eligibility criteria are clearly defined in this procedure.  By consolidating the Tryout Process, it encourages consistency across all categories.  Uniformity in process will both assist with player and coach development.  Uniformity also benefits SHA volunteers that have tasks driven by the tryout process and adds efficiency.  This is in alignment with both good business and efficient resource management.  Its philosophy is increased support for the development of all players in a fair and equitable manner across the various categories within SHA.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Lesley Smith-Taylor, Registrar; Terry Gray, A/AA Rep Team Director; Chuck Ewart, MD Rep Director.

Chuck, Harry Chadwick, Vice-Chair, Rep Teams; Lesley Smith-Taylor, Registrar; Terry Gray, A/AA Rep Team Director; Don McGugan, Select Director.
Effective Date:  01 March 2024

Policy 3.06: Team Official Policy

Intent: This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  It will provide a uniform foundation outlining expectations for all team officials within SHA.  Re-organizing the policy provides added clarity and alignment with the guidelines.  Definitions add clarity and there are defined role responsibilities and accountability.  This includes Rep Teams, Select Teams and Rec Teams.  Expectations are clearly defined in this policy.  Review of the current regulation found most to be redundant, irrelevant, and outdated.  Its philosophy supports the development of all team officials in a fair and equitable manner across the various categories within SHA.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Lesley Smith-Taylor, Registrar; Terry Gray, A/AA Rep Team Director; Chuck Ewart, MD Rep Director.

Chuck, Harry Chadwick, Vice-Chair, Rep Teams; Jerry Bernardo, U18-U21 Rec Director; Pat Forbes, U13 Rec Director.
Effective Date:  01 April 2024

Policy 3.07:  Player/Parent Expectations and Responsibilities 

Intent:  Co-ordinate this revision with 3.06 Revision.  This revised policy/procedure seeks to modernize, consolidate, and delete duplication in the SHA Policy Manual.  Updated language and defined Complaint Process for Players and Parents.  Re-naming the Policy provides added clarity and alignment with the guidelines.  Combines Player and Parent Responsibilities to encourage the connection and mutual benefit of positive involvement for the development and growth of all participants.  Parent/player relationships are complimentary to each other as part of the organization.  Rep Team, Select Team and Affiliated Player criteria follow ups as required or can be pushed to guidelines.  By combining and rephrasing these policies, all players affiliated with the Sarnia Hockey Association can follow the outlined uniform responsibilities with specific additional responsibilities for Rep, Select and Recreational League players added as required in either this policy or guidelines.
Committee to include:  Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration (Policy Chair); Kevin Taylor, Second Vice Chair; Terry Gray, A/AA Rep Team Director; Chuck Ewart, MD Rep Director.

Harry Chadwick, Vice-Chair, Rep Teams; Jerry Bernardo, U18-U21 Rec Director; Pat Forbes, U13 Rec Director.

Effective Date:  01 March 2024

NEXT STEP:  Kevin Taylor, Second Vice-Chair will send documents to committee participants via email.  There will be time provided to review and then a zoom/teams meeting will be set so we can progress these policies forward.

POLICE SCREENING:
· Between 30-50% complete except for Foundations.  
· Most of the coach’s need COD’s.  Deadline is Dec 31 and if not completed they will be suspended from the Bench.
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, December 5, 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.  We will adjourn to Boston Pizza for Board holiday celebration.



	adjournment


	MOTION #231122-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (J. Mellor/Brown)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
